
Agenda Item No. 2 
 
 

MINUTES--NEFCO GENERAL POLICY BOARD MEETING held Wednesday, March 19, 2025, 
at the City of Green Community Hall at Central Park. 
 
1a. Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Chair Marion at 8:31 a.m. in the presence of a quorum. 
 
1b. Approval of the Agenda  
A motion was made by Ms. Christian-Bennett, seconded by Ms. Kiper, to approve the agenda. The 
motion carried.  
 
1c. Pledge of Allegiance  
Mr. Marion led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
1d. Audience Participation (members of the public)  
Mr. Marion asked if there was anyone from the audience who had any comments. 
 
2. Consideration of the draft minutes of the regular meeting of the NEFCO General Policy 

Board on February 19, 2025 
A motion was made by Mr. Regula, seconded by Mr. Peetz, to accept the February meeting 
minutes. The motion carried.  
 
3. Financial Status Report - month of February 
Mr. Hadley said that $107,895.02 was received as income during February, receipts to date were 
$455,372.58, disbursements to date were $378,545.49, and cash on hand at the end of February 
was $218,894.11. 
 
A motion was made by Ms. Sumego, seconded by Mr. Bennett, to approve the financial status 
report subject to audit. The motion carried.  
 
3a. February Bank Reconciliations 
Mr. Hadley asked for acceptance of the February bank reconciliations.  
 
A motion was made by Ms. Kiper, seconded by Mr. Wearstler, to accept the February bank 
reconciliations. The motion carried.  
 
4. Request for General Policy Board support consensus for State Issue 2, the renewal of 

the State Capital Improvement Program (SCIP), and permission to use NEFCO’s name in 
pro Issue 2 materials    

Mr. Hadley said that there was currently a major effort on gaining voter support for the State 
Capital Improvements Program (SCIP) to be known as Issue 2. He said that this item is 
straightforward, with a couple of minor edits from what was mailed out last week. He distributed the 
2024 biennial report for board members to review. He said that the organization that is promoting 
this renewal has requested various entities’ support, including the Ohio Association of Regional 
Councils (OARC), which includes NEFCO, AMATS, and the Stark County Regional Planning 
Commission. He said that the Strong Ohio Communities Coalition wanted to be able to list in its 
promotional materials the support of individual OARC members. He said that he discussed this 
matter with the Chair and is requesting consensus support from the Board, which he viewed as a 
little less formal than a formal resolution and vote. So, basically the consensus of the board would 
be that NEFCO is in favor of a renewal of the State Capital Improvements Program. He stated that 
the SCIP is scheduled to be voted on May 6, 2025. 
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